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Dear APW Families, 
 
Did you know that the New York State Education Department recently launched a Parent 
Dashboard where you can see important data for any district or school in the state? You are 
encouraged to check it out by clicking here, or copy and paste the following address into your 
search browser: https://data.nysed.gov/parents/ 
 

 
 
If searching for APW CSD District data, enter ALTMAR-PARISH-WILLIAMSTOWN CSD. 
 
If searching for APW JR/SR High School data, enter ALTMAR-PARISH-WILLIAMSTOWN JR/SR HS.  
 
If searching for APW Elementary School data, enter ALTMAR-PARISH-WILLIAMSTOWN ELEMEN. 
 
 
After browsing the Parent Dashboard, please take a moment to complete the brief survey (click 
here, or copy and paste the following into your browser: https://surveyhero.com/c/b438754c). 
This will provide the New York State Education Department with valuable feedback.  
 
 
Proud to be a Rebel, 
 

 
Naomi Ryfun, Ed.D. 
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